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Visit from Dr Craig - Yarm School


Children in Miss Lindsay’s Year 5 class were treated to an exciting afternoon of Science when Dr Craig from Yarm School visited us recently.


The children learned all about how particles behave in different conditions, and they really impressed Dr Craig with their scientific knowledge.





Flu vaccinations





Representatives from the NHS attended school this month to administer the flu vaccine to those pupils whose parents had given consent. We had a very good uptake this year – thank you !





Upcoming Dates and Events Reminders


�


Friday 20th December – school finishes for Christmas holidays at 3.05pm


Monday 6th January 2020 – school re-opens to all pupils at 8.55am





Class parties and performances


Tuesday 3rd December – Christmas Journey - St Matthew & St Luke Church (Y2)


Thursday 5th December – Y3/4 to Hippodrome for workshops and tour of Theatre


Thursday 12th December – School Christmas Dinner and Christmas Jumper Day


Tuesday 17th December at 10.50am – EYFS Christmas performance


Tuesday 17th December (PM) – Reception classes Christmas party


Tuesday 17th December (1.50pm) – Years 3, 4 & 5 – Christmas performance


Wednesday 18th December (AM) – Nursery Christmas party


Wednesday 18th December at 2.00pm – Years 1 & 2 – Christmas performance


Thursday 19th December (AM) – Years 1 & 2 – Christmas party


Thursday 19th December (PM) – Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 – Christmas party


Friday 20th December at 1.50pm - Year 6 Christingle – Year 6 parents only





ALL PERFORMANCES AND PARTIES ARE FREE OF CHARGE – HOWEVER, WE WOULD LIKE TO ASK THAT YOU BRING A DONATION TOWARDS THE FIRTHMOOR FOODBANK WITH YOU WHEN YOU ATTEND YOUR CHILD’S PERFORMANCE. (E.G. TINNED OR DRIED FOOD, TOILETRIES ETC). THANK YOU.





Visit to head of Steam


Railway Museum





Children in Mrs Morrow’s and Mrs Blagg’s classes recently visited Darlington’s Head of Steam Railway Museum, to learn about George Stephenson and the history of the railways in Darlington.


This is to complement the work on their current class topic of ‘Local Area History’








Book Sales





Sales from the ‘Book Bus’ and our ‘Breakfast Club Book Shop’ raised a grand total of £224.00 


Thank you, as always for your continued support with our fund raising for new reading books and learning resources for our classrooms. 


The children benefit greatly from the materials we are able to purchase because of your generosity. 


Thank you also to those parents who donated pre-loved books for our book sale.





Aldi ‘Kit for Schools’





A huge thank you for your generous donations of stickers for the Aldi ‘Kit for Schools’ initiative.  We collected hundreds of stickers and were able to fully complete two posters, which entitles our school to two kits containing items such as bibs, relay batons, bean bags, cones, ‘egg & spoon’ kits and balls.  We also have two chances in their draw for £20,000 for our school!
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Sport and fitness dates





Monday 2nd & Tuesday 3rd December


Ballet sessions with Ballet Lorent 





Tuesday 10th & Wednesday 11th December


Judo Taster Days





Friday 13th December


Basketball Tournament at St Aidan’s





Visit to Darlington Hippodrome


Billionaire Boy





Children in Mrs Morrow’s and Mrs Blagg’s classes were given a wonderful opportunity to visit Darlington Hippodrome Theatre to see a production of Billionaire Boy by David Walliams.  This is to be followed up by a workshop and tour of the theatre in December.





Children in Need 2019





Your donations towards our ‘wear something spotty’ day raised a total of £270 towards the Children in Need charities.  Go to our website to see some pictures of the children in their classes wearing their spots.





Year 6 Zest Theatre 


Year 6 pupils took part in a workshop delivered by Zest Theatre Productions.  The afternoon began with a 30-minute interactive performance with the children wearing headsets.  This was followed by a 45-minute workshop based on what the children had learned during the afternoon.



































Year 6 visit to Darlington Hippodrome


Little Inventors Workshop





As part of transition into Year 7, our Year 6 pupils visited the Hippodrome Theatre in Darlington to take part in a ‘Little Inventors Workshop'.


The children were challenged to create their own invention based on renewable energy.





Safer Futures Live!





Once again, our Year 6’s have taken part in the annual event Safer Futures Live! at Newton Aycliffe.  The event is attended by representatives from the Lifeboat Service, Durham & Darlington Fire Service, Durham Constabulary, the National Health Service and Northern Powergrid.  The event is aimed at youngsters to raise awareness of safety both in the home and outdoors.





Emotional Wellbeing Support


The school works in partnership with the NHS to support children who experience low level anxiety.


Our children’s wellbeing practitioner welcomes parent referrals. She also offers workshops for parents in managing their children’s emotional wellbeing.


Please contact Mrs Kilpatrick at school if you require further information.





Skipping Day





The children enjoyed a day of skipping fun with Gail from The Skipping School. Gail showed them lots of new skipping skills and showed them different skipping games they could play on the yard.





Free Golf Lessons


Pro golf professional Aaron Cox is offering a free 4-week golf programme to girls each Wednesday during January 2020 (8th, 15th, 22nd & 29th). For information or to book, please contact Aaron Cox directly at Blackwell Grange Golf Club on 01325 461002.





Nursery Stay and Play





Parents and carers of children in our Nursery were invited to our recent ‘Stay and Play’ session. 


During the session, the adults took part in pre-reading and writing activities, enjoyed playing alongside their children in various areas of the Nursery and learned of the progress their children have made since they started in the Nursery.


  





Nursery places





We still have some places left in our Nursery to start in January 2020, for those children who are 3 years old.


You may also place your child’s name on file for start dates in April and September 2020.


Simply fill in an application form at the office and we’ll do the rest. Thank you.





We would like to take this opportunity to wish you and your families a very Merry Christmas and a safe, healthy and happy New Year.





Recent sporting events 


and achievements 





Tees Valley Cross Country Final – Ellis (Y6)





Some of our pupils recently took part in the Darlington School’s Cross Country Competition. Ellis in our Year 6, came 10th overall and so was invited to take part in the Tees Valley Cross Country Final at Stewart Park in Middlesbrough. There were 59 runners from Darlington schools and Ellis came 2nd out of those schools, and 20th in the overall race!  He was also ranked 7th best performer from Darlington!  Well done Ellis.





Girls’ and Boys’ TAG Rugby Competition





A group of our Year 5 and 6 girls and boys attended Darlington’s annual TAG Rugby Tournament last half term.  The teams played each match with vigor and determination.  Year 6 boys progressed to the finals and came 5th out of 41 schools! Well done!


Year 5 boys and Year 6 girls demonstrated the sporting value of ‘determination’ and thoroughly enjoyed the afternoon.





Sportshall Athletics





A team of Year 5 and 6 children took part in the cluster Sportshall Athletics event at Wyvern Academy, and all the children competed in both a track and field events. Our school team worked extremely hard and performed very well, with children encouraging and supporting others throughout every event.  The team earned themselves a place in the Darlington Sportshall Finals, which will now take place in the first week of January.  Well done team and keep practising your skills ready for the final!!











